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LAKE RIDGE
Lancers




July 21, 2005

A GM’s Mid-Summer Report

Another Lancer summer quickly moves to the pages of history as I write this letter!  We only have one more regular meet, and then the divisional meet against Ridgewood and Sudley.  Congratulations to our coaches and swimmers on our 5-0 record!  On July 31, 2005, at 3:00 p.m. at LRCSC we will have our end of the year banquet and awards, parents’ meeting, and of course, the Lancers in pictures.  Watch for more details on that soon.

It has been a year since Betsey (our prior GM for those of you who are new to the team) applied firm, but ever-increasing, pressure to encourage me to take on the responsibility of serving as the Lancer’s General Manager.  It has been a year of learning for me.  The task has only been possible because of the support and hard work of so many of the rest of you.  For that, I offer a sincere and resounding, “Thank you.”

Fundraising was a new endeavor for our team this year.  As with anything new and different, we all learned from it.  Since we had not done it in the past few years, I wanted to explain why the Board decided to have a fundraiser this year as well as an explanation of how we have used those funds.  In preparing this year’s budget, we really wanted to hold registration fees to last year’s rates.  With the exception of some minor adjustments to the non-member fees for multiple children, we were able to do accomplish that goal.  While keeping fees the same, we also wanted to reintroduce Lancer Team Parties after the home meets and make some equipment purchases.  Here is a list of where your fundraising dollars have gone:

(Tie-dye supplies for Red versus Black at Time Trials

(A pizza party after the Ridgewood meet (30 pizzas)

(An ice cream party after the Wellington meet (15 pails and all the toppings)

(A watermelon party after the Ben Lomond meet (a trunk full of watermelons – I lost track on the exact count)

(New radios for the Clerk of Course

(New shelving for the new team shed, which was provided by LRCSC

(New Meet Manager software to generate the Psych Sheets, deck cards, results, etc.  (We are, at last check, the only team in PWSL testing the newest version of Hytek’s Meet Manager.)

(A Dell computer system (We are in the process of purchasing this, funds permitting.  This will help in recruiting additional trainees for this position since the volunteers won’t have to bring their own computer system to the pool!)

(During the off-season, we plan to purchase new backstroke flags

As you can see, without any fundraising efforts, we could not have done all of these items and held fees to last year’s levels.  Thanks for your support!

Roderick H. Fillinger

Lancer General Manager

